Notice of Public Hearing

Before the Owyhee County Board of County Commissioners
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that, pursuant to Idaho Code 49-426 (3), the Board of Owyhee County Commissioners will hold a public hearing to consider 34 currently closed roads, and any additional roads considered for future closing, to all-terrain vehicles (ATV), utility type vehicles (UTV), specialty off-highway vehicles (OHV), and motorbikes. This meeting will be held from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm on July 7, 2020. The Board will hear comments and testimony in Courtroom 2 of the Owyhee County Courthouse located at 20381 State Highway 78, Murphy, Idaho.  At this hearing anyone may appear to provide testimony concerning road closures pursuant to Idaho Code 49-426 (3) and current Owyhee County ordinance 10-03 making it unlawful to operate the aforementioned vehicle types, even though licensed and registered, on roads and portions of roads designated in the ordinance, and stating exemptions for law enforcement and agriculture use, and establishing a maximum speed limit and rules of the road applicable to such vehicles on roads other than those designated as closed to such use in ordinance. In consideration of those who cannot attend in person, we will also offer this meeting and hear testimony by teleconference and web-based meeting using the Zoom platform. If you are interested in participating, please use the following link: 

https://zoom.us/j/96994515353?pwd=VllXU3p0aUhNL2lRNlRCdVg2WE5yZz09
Maps have been prepared depicting the roads currently closed to the aforementioned recreational vehicles. All referenced maps are available for review on the Owyhee County web site at: 

https://owyheecounty.net/responsible-recreation/ 
At the conclusion of the hearing, or at such other time as is necessary to review the evidence from the hearing, the Board of Owyhee County Commissioners will determine which roads, or portions of roads,  should be closed to said recreational vehicle use and whether such closures would be in the public interest in accordance with Idaho Code 49-426 (3), and based thereon, adopt an ordinance accordingly. 
The hearing will be held in a facility that is accessible to persons with disabilities. Special accommodations will be available, upon request, five (5) days prior to the hearing in a format that is usable to persons with disabilities. For more information, contact the Community Development department at 208-495-2095 ext. 2, or via mail at Owyhee County Commissioners P.O. Box 128, Murphy, Idaho 83650.
